Town Hall Meeting Summary

Date and Place April 4, 2006 Turtle Mountain Chippewa Reservation Belcourt, ND 
Time:  5:00 PM to 7:00 PM
Structure: Open forum with scheduled panelists

Presenters:
Anita Frederick – Turtle Mountain Community College – Master of ceremony 


     
 Rodney P. Trottier – BIA Police Chief


      
 Ina Mikkelson – TM MADD Director

Warren Anderson – MS, LAC Clinical Supervisor with Thunder Mountain           Counseling  


Renee Parker – TM FAS (Fetal Alcohol Syndrome) Director


Fr. Gerry McCarthy – Support Group


Bob Gault – Community Member
Attendees: 30 people

Sponsors: Turtle Mountain Community College, Turtle Mountain Regional Substance Abuse Prevention Project, Turtle Mountain Fetal Alcohol Syndrome Program, Turtle Mountain MADD, Turtle Mountain Alcohol and other Drugs Prevention Coalition, Thunder Mountain Counseling Services, Turtle Mountain Wellness/Fitness Center, Turtle Mountain Band of Chippewa Indian Child Welfare and Family Services, Turtle Mountain Tobacco Prevention Coalition, Tribal Health Education and the Tribal Diabetes Program.

Agenda:  Anita Frederick, TMCC – open remarks and introduction of panelists


   Rod Trottier – BIA Police Chief – Underage drinking 

Ina Mikkelson – MADD Program – First Chapter formed on Native American    reservation

Renee Parker – TM Fetal Alcohol Prevention -  Causes and effects of Fetal Alcohol Syndrome

Bob Gault -  gave a humorous, yet serious presentation on feeling, “Deal with your feelings”


Fr. Gerry – Presentation on Alcoholics Anonymous (AA)

Warren Anderson – Thunder Mountain Counseling (Licensed Addiction Counselor) – Breakdown of Family system

Question and Answer session  

Meal

Results:  The following Tribal Laws will be recommended for change:  Lower blood alcohol limit to 0.08, Turtle Mountain Indian Reservation is currently 10.0.  Seize driver license for all DUI offenses, Hot line for reporting suppliers (runners) of alcohol to minors. 

Next Steps: ?????????????

Recommendations: Rod Trotiier “ Law enforcement is only a part of the solution,  The public, and parents, need to get involved.  

The meeting did not draw a large number of community members, but the organizers of the meeting said they are hoping for future meetings.  Trottier said this information is vital to the community and preventing underage drinking is a priority to the community. “ Interest is there and we have to get this information across”
